Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at 5.25 pm on 25 June 2004 at the Blenheim Country Lodge

PRESENT
Brian Speirs (President), Julie Murphy (Secretary) Peter Clough (Treasurer), Frank Scrimgeour, Robin Johnson, Jim Sinner, Murray Doak, Phil Journeaux, Brian Harris, Caroline Saunders, Ross Cullen, Terry Parminter, Irene Parminter, Sayeeda Bano.

APOLOGIES
Godfrey Gloyn, Dan Marsh, Brian Bell, Rob Davison, Joan Smith, Neil Taylor, Matthew Newman, Geoff Kerr, Sarah McKay, John Yeabsley.

MINUTES OF THE 2003 AGM


These were taken as read and that they are a true and correct record.


MOVED



P Journeaux/C Saunders

MATTERS ARISING


There were no matters arising from the previous minutes.

PRESIDENTS REPORT


This was presented to the meeting and is attached to these minutes.  A change to another conference venue was considered for the 2004 conference but the status quo remained.  The timeframe for refereed papers was too short which brought pressure to bear on all concerned.  It was suggested that next year there be a pre-registration of refereed papers, authors and contributors.  No progress was made with the Website or post graduate awards.  A motion was carried that the report be accepted.



Unanimous

TREASURERS REPORT


The treasurers report is attached to these minutes.  A motion was carried that the report be accepted.



P Journeaux/C Saunders

POST GRADUATE AWARDS


Frank Scrimgeour to organise 2003-04 post-graduate awards as this was not done by the outgoing committee.

WEBSITE


No progress was made on this in 2003-04.  Brian Speirs has volunteered to work on the website in 2004-05.  The President reported that some discussions had been held with the NZIER during the year regarding hosting of the website.  This will be pursued further.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS


Nominations were called for the election of officers for the 2004-05 year:


President : Frank Scrimgeour


President Elect : Ross Cullen
F Scrimgeour/C Saunders

Treasurer : Phil Journeaux
F Scrimgeour/C Saunders


Secretary : Sarah Mackay
P Journeaux/ T Parminter


Editor : Robin Johnson
R Forbes/J Sinner 


Committee :
Geoff Kerr
R Cullen/C Saunders



Nigel Jollands
R Cullen/T Parminter

ROLLOVER OF SECRETARIAT CONTRACT


It was moved from the Chair, seconded and passed that the contract with Strategic Research Ltd (Ron and Susan Sheppard) to supply secretariat services be continued.



B Speirs/P Journeaux

GENERAL BUSINESS


The seventh national AARES symposium is to be held in Hamilton in October 2004.  The theme is “Frontiers and Natural Resource Management”.  Frank Scrimgeour will contact all members regarding this conference.


Should the role of the secretariat be more defined.


Next years committee to consider guidelines for refereed papers.  Refereed papers to be marked as such in the proceedings.

There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 6.30 pm.

